David Guilfoyle

Montrose, Colorado, USA
Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I graduated from the University of Western Australia with a degree in Archaeology in 1997.  I was unable to find consistent work and then moved to the United States with my wife - a native of Alaska.  Employment opportunities for archeologists in the United States is plentiful, and I have held various positions across seven states, working for the U.S. Forest service in Alaska and Utah, and various private cultural resource management firms in New Mexico, Montana, Wyoming, Texas, and Colorado.  I was planning to complete my graduate studies in Australia, however, it was too difficult to maintain an income while studying.  As a result, I enrolled in the MA in Archaeology and Heritage programme at the University of Leicester in England (recently completed), which allowed me to keep working in the U.S., and complete my thesis via correspondence with the university.  While I feel grateful to be able to make a comfortable living in my chosen field - something that many of my friends in Australia have been unable to do - my wife and I would dearly love to return to Australia, especially with the birth of our first child in November 2003.  Unfortunately, there just does not seem to be any opportunity to return, as there are few opportunities there within the field of archaeology and heritage.  The training and experiences I have obtained throughout the United States are beyond all my expectations, and I have taken the opportunity to become heavily involved in the archaeological community, speaking at many conferences, schools, community meetings, and have published several articles recently with another handful of papers on the way.  I feel that I can offer a lot to the Australian community, especially in the field of heritage management, but as I say, there is very little opportunity to return to Australia and apply my skills and knowledge from this "stint" overseas.  My experiences overseas, no doubt like many other respondents to this inquiry, have been overwhelmingly positive, due to the simple fact that I am Australian.  People seem to light up when they find out you are an Aussie, and not a day goes by that I am not answering somebody's questions about our country and people, which is just great.  I have been asked many times to present seminars or talks at schools or community gatherings on the archaeology and history of Australia, which I love to do.  The slides I present of our country and its heritage are received with gasps and excitement.  In addition, I have been approached by several people with local education districts regarding the possibility of exchange programs between the Australia and the US with a focus on heritage and related themes.  I am actively trying to coordinate such a program but so far my attempts to arrange things on the Australian end have been fruitless.  I would think that a government programme set up to help coordinate such a program, using an ex-pat with sufficient credentials and local knowledge would be beneficial for all, and surely a great way to “promote our economic, social and cultural interests.”  

Kind Regards, 

David Guilfoyle
